EMPLOYMENT PANEL

WEDNESDAY 17 OCTOBER 2007 AT 2.30 PM

PRESENT:

Councillor Bloxham (Chairman), Councillors Farmer (P), 


Mrs Prest (as substitute for Councillor Mitchelson), Stothard (as substitute for Councillor Glover), Mrs Styth (as substitute for Councillor Mrs Bradley), and Weber.


EMP.32/07
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mitchelson, Bradley and Glover.

EMP.33/07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

EMP.34/07
MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Panel held on 01 October 2007 had been circulated.

RESOLVED – That the Minutes be noted and received.

EMP.35/07
DISCRETIONS PAYABLE UNDER THE LOCAL


GOVERNMENT PENSION LEGISLATION IN CASES OF


REDUNDANCY AND EARLY RELEASE IN THE 


INTERESTS OF EFFICIENCY

Pursuant to Minute EMP.31/07 the Head of Personnel and Development Services reported (PPP.80/07) on discretion’s payable under the Local Government Pensions Legislation in cases of redundancy and early release in the interests of efficiency of the service.

The Head of Personnel Services reminded Members of presentation and discussions at their previous meetings on this matter and set out details of the proposed policy with regard to redundancy and voluntary redundancy and  early release in the interests of efficiency.  He set out for Members an indication of costs had this policy been in place and been used in respect of employees actually made redundant over the last 5 years and also an indication in respect of 2 illustrative employees. He also circulated at the meeting additional information with regard to those costs.

The Head of Personnel Services also set out for Members the programme for consultation on the policy.  

The Head of Personnel Services had attached to his report a copy of the proposed policy on redundancy and early release schemes.  Members expressed some concern with the tight timescale for consulting and agreeing a policy for submission to Council at its meeting on the 6 November.  The Head of Personnel Services commented that the Council currently did not have a policy in place so were the Council to be faced with the position of declaring a post redundant, the Council would as things stood only be able to offer staff a minimum level which would be much less than staff might expect. 

The Head of Personnel Services added that whilst the timescale was rushed in terms of Officers having to produce reports and incorporate the outcomes of the consultation, it had nonetheless been a lengthy process and Members had had some time to consider the matter prior to having to make a recommendation to Council.

Members questioned Officers on the reasons why the report had been prepared using the basis of a multiplier of 2.5 times the statutory minimum in respect of redundancy and voluntary redundancy and compensatory payments equalling 1.5 times the statutory redundancy calculator in respect of  early release provisions.

The Head of Personnel Services set out the reasons for using the lower of the two figures which were available.  Members also commented on the Appeals process as set out in the report and Officers explained that the process was similar to the process which was followed in other staffing appeals and would also be acceptable should the matter need to be referred to an external tribunal.

Members also questioned Officers with regards to the impact of the policy on staff with fixed term contracts and the arrangements which the City Council made in respect of fixed term contracts.

RESOLVED – (1) That subject to the following amendments being made to the report/policy  the Head of Personnel and Development Services proceed to consult on discretions payable under the Local Government Pensions legislation in cases of redundancy and early release in the interests of efficiency, on the basis of the Council making redundancy payments of 2.5 times the statutory minimum in cases of redundancy and voluntary redundancy and a compensatory payment of an amount equal to 1.5 times the statutory redundancy calculator in respect of staff who take early release in the interests of efficiency of the service.

· Page 2 paragraph 1.3


Delete the word “a” from the third line.

· Paragraph 2.2


Second bullet point – delete the word “normally”.

· That the appendices be renumbered.

· Page 25

The penultimate paragraph be completed by the insertion of the missing words

· Page 26
That the first paragraph be expanded to clarify the costs which would fall upon the Council in the circumstances described.

· Page 21
Paragraph 4.4 final sentence to reword the sentence to say that the Council would need to consider any retirement in this category.

· That an additional sentence be included to say that the policy is not part of a member of staffs’ Contract of Employment and the Council has a right to change the policy at its discretion.

(2)  That following the consultation, the Panel give further consideration to the responses received and consider the question of whether the policy should be recommended to the meeting of the Council on the 6 November or, submitted to a later meeting of the City Council on 17 December 2007.

(The meeting ended at 3.30 pm)
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